Student Voice Committee 





CONFIRMED
Notes of the meeting held on 5th December 2011
Present: Andrew Ireland (AI) (Chair), Anne Allerston (AA), Mandi Barron (MB), Jill Beard (JB), Scott Bellamy (SB), Paul Breakwell (PB), Joff Cooke (JC), Fiona Cownie (FC), Nikki Finnes (NF) (Secretary), Stacey Gale (SG), Helen Impett (HI), Jenny Jenkin (JJ), Kate Jones (KJ), Jacky Mack (JM), Andrew Main (AM), Catherine Symonds (CS)
1
Apologies 
1.1
Apologies were received from Liam Sheridan, Barbara Dyer, Jennifer Taylor, Stuart Laird and Kevin McGhee
2. Matters Arising from notes of 7th November 2011

2.1 Minute 2.13 – FC reported that the Media School was using the term ‘Listen to You’ with students.
2.2 Minute 3.7 – PB suggested that Cress Rolfe be invited to the January meeting to discuss social media guidelines in more detail.  Action: NF
2.3 Minute 3.9 – SES reporting tool on the agenda

2.4 Minute 3.11 – SES questions on the agenda

2.5 Minute 3.12 – Tim McIntyre-Bhatty had asked the group to consider the NSSE questions.  These had been circulated and feedback incorporated into the revised SES questions on the agenda to be discussed.
2.6 Minute 3.13 - on the agenda under NSS.
2.7 Minute 4.2 – unit feedback was on the agenda.
3. Updates on Projects:

- 
NSS – questions/marketing/incentives update

3.1 A small sub group of SVC had met and agreed the following which was submitted to Ipsos MORI at the end of November:
· Optional question sets: B1, B3, B6, B9, B10 and B12.  

· Closed question: Overall my student experience has been stimulating, challenging and rewarding
· Open question: What makes you proud to be a BU student?

· Incentives: 5 iPads, 5 iPod touch, 5 Summer Ball tickets, 5 Amazon vouchers worth £45 each.  No cash alternatives.

· Prize draw: closing date 30th April 2012 with the prize drawn on 4th May 2012.  The prize draw will be randomly selected by Ipsos MORI.

3.2 The Student Portal would list prize winners and students studying at Partner Institutions (PIs) would be eligible for the prize draw too.

3.3 A Core Brief for dissemination to all staff was required by the end of term to ensure Schools and PIs understand the core marketing messages, what can be said and what should not be said to students and the incentives available.

Action: PB

3.4 The group agreed that as an institution all staff need to give out more messages generally that BU is a great place to be.  Schools have various approaches to promoting NSS so the Core Brief, together with two or three PowerPoint slides would be sent to all staff in the Schools and PIs to ensure a consistent message.
3.5 PB provided an outline of what had been agreed regarding the promotion of NSS 2012 and identified areas which required further discussion/work.  The promotional materials provided by Ipsos MORI would not be used this year but instead M&C was developing a set of BU marketing materials.  
3.6 The overall response rate in 2011 was not a big issue although it had been taken into consideration when discussing the marketing materials in order to increase the response rates further.  The main issue was around the students’ BU experience.  M&C had engaged a consultant to look at student communications to try and promote NSS in a more enhanced way to move things forward.  
3.7 The three main areas for promotional activity would be:
· Events based – laid back/chill out lounge space with laptops provided for students to complete the NSS
· Enhanced promotional activities using social media

· Campus blitz centred areas such as pavement graffiti art or presentations on walls which would offer a youthful look

3.7
It had been agreed that it would be helpful to illustrate the scoring process and what it means to students.  To aid this there would be three key messages which in summary were:
· Chance for Level H students to show they are proud of BU and to rate the University and the academic quality of their programme
· Don’t sit on the fence – encourage students not to rate at ‘3’.  Imagery would be developed to show how important scoring ‘1’ or ’2’ or ‘4’ or ‘5’ is (M&C  will educate students what strongly agree to poor really means as numbers not used in NSS).
· SUBU want students to complete the survey so that they can influence or instigate change
3.8 The group were reminded of the Ipsos MORI guidelines around inappropriate influence and what is and is not appropriate.  PB had set up a number of meetings which included members of this group to refine the wording used in the promotional materials.  JJ queried whether ‘academic quality’ was the correct terminology to use and suggested ‘student experience’ or ‘BU experience’ may be more appropriate.  JM asked if any materials produced would be appropriate for the PIs too.  PB said that they would create materials with a concept and paper copies and any online social media would be appropriate for PIs.  
3.9 FC noted that Schools had not received the PI 2011 NSS results.  Academic Partnerships had these so JM would circulate.

Action: JM 

- 
SES – questions/marketing/incentives/reporting tool update
3.10 SES would be deployed to all students at levels C, I, P, M and PhD and to Level H top up students who do not complete NSS.   SES would not be deployed to Level H students completing NSS and Level I foundation degree students completing NSS.  The SES should act as an early warning system for Level H and NSS.  SES would be deployed during the same period as NSS starting w/c 6 February 2012.
3.11 NF provided an update on the reporting tool:

· SES questions: once these have been finalised EIS should be able to make the changes relatively quickly.  Once the questions have been updated any testing which is required can be undertaken.

· Google analytics: EIS are looking into further use of Google analytics to provide us with data such as i) the time of day students are completing the survey; ii) where and how they are completing it (hand held devices/PCs); iii) how many started it but didn’t complete it.  

· Editing: there are two options for editing – a named person goes in and overwrites any staff names which have been mentioned with ‘name removed’ so the names will be saved over and lost or a copy of the results is made and names are removed in the copy and the original is kept.  It was agreed that the first option would be appropriate and is preferable in terms of cost and time it will take.  The group would need to agree who has editing permissions and who will undertake the cleansing of the data.

· Access to reporting tool:  If names are removed from the results then any member of staff can have access to the reporting tool.

· 2011 results: It was agreed at the last meeting that 2012 results should be kept separate from the 2011 results.  EIS and LS would agree how the 2011 results are saved.
3.12 The group discussed whether it would be confusing to students if there were two campus based campaigns running at the same time for SES and NSS.  The priority would be the NSS but one of the messages could be that if you are not completing NSS you should be completing SES.  It was agreed promotion of SES was still needed as it was institutionally important.  SUBU suggested that Student Reps could be asked to promote SES with their cohorts which would tie in with what had been covered in the Reps training around survey completion and outcomes.  The Reps were a large resource, with over 500 trained already, that needed to be used.

3.13 Academic staff could also be asked to promote SES in class but it was important not to mix the messages between NSS and SES.  JM reminded the group that the messages given to PI students needed to be different as it would be mainly Level I students completing NSS at PIs.
3.14 KJ said that students relate to Schools so opening a competition to allow students and Schools to see how well they are doing during the deployment period, linked with incentives may be a good promotional tool.  The Student Reps Society could also promote SES more.  It was agreed that SUBU would engage the Student Reps and M&C would arrange direct mailings, without it being visible on a campus level to ensure SES and SS were not confused.  This would then also work for PIs.
3.15
The latest version of the questions was circulated and the following comments made:
1 I have fully engaged with the learning opportunities provided - keep
2 My course is well organised and managed - keep
3 I take opportunities to ask questions in class and contribute to class discussions - remove ‘in class’
4 I have worked harder than I thought I could to meet the standards and expectations required – remove question
5 My relationships with other students have been friendly and supportive –  friendship/ supportive important but exact wording to be revised
6 I have found academic staff to be available and helpful - change to ‘I know when my tutors are available and how to contact them’
7 I have found admin and support staff to be helpful and considerate - change to ‘I have found staff to be helpful, friendly and courteous’
8 Assessment arrangements and marking criteria have been fair and explained in advance - keep
9 The assessment on my course has challenged me to do my best work - keep 
10 Feedback on my work has helped me clarify things I did not understand - change to ‘feedback on my work has been helpful’
11 Library and IT resources (including myBU) are appropriate for my studies - keep
12 I have been provided with personal support appropriate to my needs - keep
13 I have had opportunities to develop my skills for future employment - keep
14 I have had conversations with students who are different from me in terms of race, ethnicity, political opinions, etc. – remove question
15 I have had the opportunity to take part in a range of extra-curricular activities – change to social and extra-curricular
16 I have been provided with an appropriate environment in which to learn and socialize -remove socialize
17 I find this an inspiring place to learn - keep
18 I have had opportunities to feedback any issues and I feel my voice is heard – keep 
19 Overall, my student experience has been stimulating, challenging and rewarding - keep
20 The one thing that would improve my student experience is…- keep
3.16 The following comments were also made: Question 2 to be moved between questions 6 and 7; questions on the following be considered for inclusion: ‘my Students’ Union has been great’, transport, timetabling and assessment bunching.
- 
PRES – 2011 results (Fiona Knight)

3.17 Fiona Knight would attend the January meeting to present the PRES results.

Action: FK


- 
PTES – planning and marketing 
3.18 No further action was required before January.
4. SUBU termly report / SUBU Synoptic Report of the Student Reps reports (Kate Jones)

4.1
This would be brought back to the January meeting for discussion and placed at the top of the agenda.  NF would include the paper which was tabled for discussion with the notes to give members opportunity to read the report in advance of the next meeting.
5. Review of student feedback initiatives introduced last year
- 
Student Experience Champions (paper from Kate Jones)
-
unit feedback (Schools and Academic Partnerships to submit summaries)

- 
student forums (Mandi Barron)
5.1
These three items would be brought back to the January meeting for discussion.
6. Recommendations for implementation (to be forwarded to Education and Student Experience Committee ESEC)
6.1
None

7. AOB
· SES project report

7.1
NF would circulate a copy of the project evaluation report after the meeting for feedback from members of the group.  In particular feedback was sought on how the project was run and specifically the lessons learnt from it.  In order to meet the Change Management Board deadline feedback was required by 4pm on Wednesday 7th December.

Action: Members

- 
Student Income and Expenditure Survey

7.2 Information relating to the Student Income and Expenditure Survey had been circulated in advance.  BU had been selected to participate although participation was optional.  Initial thoughts from members of the group were that it may not be a good time for BU to participate, particularly due to the timing and the focus on NSS/SES.

7.3 The survey takes part every 3 years - up to 175 students (from each UG level): C, I and H. A 30 minute telephone interview is conducted (last time it was an hour one) and there is a quota of 50 full responses from each level.  There is a £100 prize draw per institution and £30 voucher per student for those that agree to carry out a subsequent one week diary.  Collection period February – Easter

7.4 Any further feedback as to whether BU should or should not participate was requested by 4pm on Wednesday 7th December.  NF would send a separate email to members.
Action: Members
2011/12 meetings: 

Monday 9th January 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 6th February – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 5th March – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 2nd April – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 30th April – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 28 May – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 25 June – 1 – 3pm – Committee Room
Monday 23 July – 1 – 3 pm – TBC
